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Recommendation

The Council is invited to receive any announcements or communications from the Mayor or
the Chief Executive.

Former Councillor Stephen Padmore

The Council was informed of the death in December of former Councillor Stephen 
Padmore at the age of 76.

He was first elected to the Council in 1986 and represented Marlowe Ward and in 
more recent times was elected for the same ward under its current name of New 
Cross. He stepped down at the 2014 local election. In all, he served in seven 
administrations spanning 28 years.

He served on various Committees including Race Relations, Education, Housing, 
Policy and Resources, Community Affairs, Environmental Services, Leisure 
Services and Economic Development. For a time he was also Chair of the 
Equalities Committee and Chair of a Planning Committee.

His funeral service, conducted by Father Owen Beament, took place at All Saints 
Church New Cross Road, on Monday 11 January 2016, followed by a cremation 
at Hither Green Crematorium.


